 
Left to right, Carissa Riedesel, Reagan Wilson, Mallory Meyer, Brock Stanley, Josh Lozano, and Jonathon Brehm perform “Little Red Hat" from 110 in the Shade.  The students are part of Dr. Doug Boyer’s Music Theatre class and are presenting a recital of the music of Tom Jones and Harvey Schmidt, including selections from The Fantasticks, Celebration, I Do! I Do! Philemon, and 110 in the Shade. Everyone is invited to the final performance tonight at 7 p.m. at Wupperman Little Theatre in the Schuech Fine Arts Center. (Photo by Dr. Doug Boyer)
News

Graduates can pick up rain tickets beginning today.  TLU’s Spring Commencement will be Saturday, May 10 at 7 p.m. on the Chapel Lawn. No tickets are required for the Chapel Lawn location.  However, in the event of rain, the ceremony will be moved to Memorial Gymnasium and tickets will be required. Graduates will each receive 10 tickets to be used only in the event of rain.
· Tickets can be picked up at the bookstore during regular operating hours. 
· Graduates should have their TLU ID with them when they pick up their tickets. 
· Each graduate must pick up his or her own ticket. They may not pick up tickets for friends or roommates. 

· There are no extra tickets – if the ceremony is moved to Memorial Gymnasium, it will be at capacity.   
· Call Susan Rinn, assistant vice president for university relations, at ext. 8183 if you have any questions or problems. 

Graduating Senior Survey – If you are graduating and have not completed the graduate survey, please click here to complete it.  Thank you for your input.  https://tlu.tlu.edu/graduates/gradsurvey/gradsurv.php  
Graduating seniors – Got a story?  If you are a graduating senior and have an interesting or unusual story concerning your road to graduation that the media might find interesting – or if you know such a story about one of our graduates – please contact Kathy Hughes in University Relations (khughes@tlu.edu or ext. 8049).

Exit counseling for graduates – On April 10 letters were mailed to all spring graduates who have had any type of loan while attending TLU. The letters explain that exit counseling is a graduation requirement for all Stafford and Perkins loans and that the graduate must complete exit counseling or a hold will be placed on the graduate’s diploma.  So look for your letter from the Financial Aid office and complete your counseling by April 30. If you do not have the letter, call ext. 8075 or stop by the Financial Aid office to get a copy.

For more information about graduation, click here.
http://www.tlu.edu/graduation 
Congratulations to Jonathan Randle, Ronald Beck and Megan Geary for filing their FAFSA by the April 15 deadline and winning $50 Wal-Mart gift cards in the Office of Financial Aid’s FAFSA Early Filing promotion.  Please stop by the Office of Financial Aid to pick up your gift card!
The 2008-2009 course catalogs are now available for faculty and staff in the Office of Registration and Records.  Please contact ext. 8040 if you have any questions.

Sports

Track and field – The TLU women’s track and field team won eight total events and finished a strong second in the team race at the 2008 ASC Championships that concluded Saturday at McMurry University. McMurry won its third straight women’s team title and its ninth title in the last 10 years. 
.

After Friday’s win in the triple jump by freshman Destiney Jones, the Bulldogs won ASC titles Saturday in the 4x100 and 4x400 meter relays, in the 100 with Jessica Raglon, in the 200 and 400 with Staci Jackson, in the 1,500 with Magan Saenz, and in the 400 hurdles with Valerie Clark. Of the nine running events contested on Saturday, TLU won seven. 

The Bulldogs produced 10 All-ASC athletes, 15 athletes with conference championships (individually or as part of a relay), nine qualifying marks (automatic or provisional) for the upcoming NCAA DIII Track and Field National Championships, and a 2008 Freshman of the Year in Magan Saenz.
Individual winners of events, members of winning relay teams, or individuals who score 14 or more points are named to the All-ASC Team. TLU was represented on the All-ASC Team by individual winners Jones (triple jump), Raglon (100), Jackson (200, 400), Saenz (1,500) and Clark (400 hurdles), relay members Taffey Gray (4x100, 4x400), Amber Meeks (4x100), Ashley Williams (4x100, 4x400), and Tiffney Bradley (4x400), and Anita Cline, who scored 16 total points with a second-place finish in the 100 hurdles, a third-place finish in the 400 hurdles, and a fifth-place finish in the high jump.
Jackson set a new school and conference record in the 400 with a time of 55.83 seconds. Jackson’s time is faster than the automatic qualification time (55.90) for the NCAA DIII national championships. She also won the 200 with a time of 25.01 and led a near sweep of the event for the Bulldogs. Williams was second in 25.25, and Gray was fourth in 25.87. Raglon and Meeks tied for fifth with identical times of 26.36.
Saenz won the 1,500 in 5 minutes, 9.47 seconds and also placed in the 800 (second, 2:31.21) and the 5,000 (fifth, 21:35.26). Saenz was third in Friday’s 3,000 meter steeplechase in a time of 12:54.88. Saenz, the individual ASC cross country champion in the fall, became an All-ASC and Freshman of the Year selection in both women’s cross country and women’s track and field.

Softball – TLU and Schreiner each posted wins in the final regular season doubleheader for both teams, Saturday at TLU’s Morck Field. TLU ends its 2008 season with an overall record of 11-27 and an ASC West Division record of 6-18.  The two games Saturday were the final collegiate games for TLU seniors Casey Salinas and Christina Jacobsen. Salinas leaves as the school record holder for career steals (92) and single-season steals (36 this year). The Bulldogs as a team stole 99 bases in 2008 and set a new conference record for steals in a season.  
Miscellaneous
Plant sale –  It's almost time for the APSS (Administrative Professional Support Staff) Annual Plant Sale!  This year the sale is April 30 at the Beck Center. The sale starts at 8 a.m., but get there early for the best selection.  All proceeds will be used for beautification projects on campus (such as benches, flower gardens, Christmas displays).  
If you would like to donate any plants for the sale, please contact Becky Hruza at the Center for Servant Leadership at rhruza@tlu.edu or ext. 8160. 
